

NESTING AND LUNNASTING COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The Community Council met on Wednesday 28th February 2024 in Lunnasting Primary School at 7.30pm

1.0 PRESENT Mr Willie Simpson (Chair) Mr Alistair Laurenson
Mr Grant Nicol Mrs Chris Leask
Mr Dougie Stevenson Mrs Terri Leask

In Attendance Mrs Eva Ganson Clerk

Did not attend- Councillors T Morton and A Manson

2.0 APOLOGIES – noted from Mr Johnson, Mr M Duncan, Ms L Hall and Cllr E MacDonald.

3.0 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Mr Nicol as a parent of children attending Lunnasting One Ones Club
Mr Simpson and Mrs T Leask as committee members of North Nesting Hall

4.0 MINUTES OF LAST MEETING- held on Wednesday 24th January 2024

Agreed as correct on a motion by Mr Nicol and seconded by Mrs C Leask.

5.0 MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

None to note.

6.0 POLICE REPORT from 7th February 2024 emailed out

7.0 PLANNING APPLICATIONS

None to note.

8.0 BENCH DONATIONS

SSE are donating one bench to the Community Council. It was agreed this will be delivered to North Nesting Hall. SSE have requested a name and contact number for the delivery of the bench. This will be forwarded to them.

9.0 FINANCES

Lunnasting Young Ones Club-Community Development Fund Grant

The group have sent in receipts for the grant they were allocated so the £500 will now be paid.

10.0 COMMUNITY COUNCIL REVIEW

The first stage of the consultation ended in January, but there has been no feedback from this. Members felt that feedback would be useful before moving on to the next stage. There was further discussion regarding the review. Mrs T Leask wondered about making contact with other Community Councils in the north mainland to see what their opinions were. Eva will contact Michael Duncan for an update.

11.0 ALISS INFORMATION SYSTEM

This is a new information system for groups to use. Community Councils are required to set up with log in details received from SIC.

12.0 ASCC MEETING

This is to be held on 12th March in the Town Hall, Lerwick Mr Simpson will attend.

13.0 AOCB

VOAR REDD UP

Information from the Shetland Amenity Trust has been received regarding the groups who took part in last years Voar Redd Up. Due to budget constraints the Community Council cannot offer grants to groups taking part at present.

Reply to be sent advising the Amenity Trust of this.

POT HOLES

Mr Laurenson advised that there are pot holes on the road at Gilsbrake. This will be forwarded to SIC Roads Service for their attention.

VIDLIN JUNCTION

These have been left at the side of the road following the cable and manhole cover work. SIC Roads Service will be advised of this.

VIDLIN TELEPHONE EXCHANGE

Mr Nicol asked if there is anything more happening with the repairs to the exchange, BT will be contacted to find out if there is anything planned.

NORTH NESTING HALL-Community Development Fund grant application

The hall has an application in for flooring, however due to hold ups with other grant applications they are not in position to purchase the flooring.

They have asked to vary the application to purchase equipment.

Eva will contact Michael Duncan to find out if this is agreeable to him bearing in mind the end of the financial year is approaching.

14.0 NEXT MEETING will be held on Wednesday 27th March 2024 in Nesting Primary School.

The meeting finished at 8.45pm.